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APPROVAL TO PROCEED WITH REPLACEMENT OF THE COOLING SYSTEM FOR THE DODGE HALL DATA CENTER

A Recommendation

Introduction:

The Dodge Hall Data Center is the central hub for primary and backup servers for academic and administrative programs, as well as communications systems such as email and web pages.  Its reliable operation is critical to the mission of Oakland University.

This cooling system was last replaced in 1982, and the cooling load has increased significantly (e.g., from 190 to 235 pieces of heat-producing equipment from 2003 to 2005).  Therefore, the two indoor cooling units need to be replaced with three new units.

Sellinger Associates performed a study and provided construction documents and estimated project costs.  On October 5, 2005, the Board of Trustees approved the project, based on Sellinger Associate’s estimated project cost, in an amount not to exceed $226,724.

Subsequent to the Sellinger study and Board approval, the project was competitively bid.  All bids received were in excess of the Board of Trustees’ approval, with the lowest bid for construction being $271,000 plus alternates.  Upon consultation with multiple bidders it was determined that the unanticipated cost increase was due to the need for additional chemical treatment and heat tracing, a larger crane to install the equipment, and recent increases in equipment and copper costs.  The scope of work was value engineered as much as possible without harming the integrity and reliability of the cooling system, bringing the construction cost, with appropriate contingencies, down to $269,200.  With engineering costs of $26,500, the total project cost is now estimated to be no more than $295,700.

Facilities Management selected Pipe Systems Inc.  as the low bidder and negotiated the terms and conditions of the contract on behalf of University Technology Services (See Attachment A).

The contract has been reviewed and approved by the Office of the General Counsel and is in compliance with the law and University policies and regulations and conforms to the legal standards and policies of the Board of Trustees.

Pipe Systems, Inc. will provide payment and performance bonds as required by the terms of the contract prior to execution.
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Recommendation:


RESOLVED, that the Vice President for Finance and Administration is authorized to execute the attached contract with Pipe Systems Inc. to replace the cooling system for the Dodge Hall Data Center upon receipt of payment and performance bonds as required by the terms of the contract.

Budgetary Implications:

FY 2005 funds totaling $226,724 were encumbered in 2005.  The remaining $68,976 to complete this project will be provided by University Technology Services’ operational budget.

Attachment:  

A. AIA Document A107 – 1997, Abbreviated Standard Form of Agreement, as amended between Oakland University and Pipe Systems, Inc.






Submitted to the President







on _____________________, 2006, by







____________________________________








John W. Beaghan







Vice President for Finance and Administration







and Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on ______________, 2006

to the Board of Trustees for Approval

___________________________________

Gary D. Russi

President


